From: Scott, Lois 

Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2013 7:11 PM

To: Berlin, Steve

Subject: Greetings from the north pole

I am here at Winter Wonderfest atNavy Pier, where many city folk and families are enjoying carnival rides in the warmth of the balmy indoor climate.

Not sure how I report this one, since it's hosted by our sister agency. 

